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This time I will write the summary of the BVTN's work in the framework which is going to be used in the Milano meeting, emphasizing 2 highlights and 2 lessons learned in how to strengthen non-military options. 

The first important event for BVTN is the continuation of the United Civilians for Peace (UCP) project, a cooperation of several Dutch NGOs to send out monitors to Palestine in order to support Palestinians in their struggle for peace, to show to the public what is going on in the occupied territories and to try to make contacts with Israeli peace groups. After the first group of 10 persons, this time a second group is in the area. Plans are being made for a new training course to prepare a third group. The experiences of the UCP participants have indeed reached the Dutch mass media, and triggered demonstrations and lobby activities by the Dutch peace movement. The reactions do not (yet?) open a discussion on the effectiveness of nonviolent ways of conflict resolution. On the contrary, the Dutch politicians are involved in a process of buying new weaponry from the US, and apart from the peace movement, almost the only objections made concern financial arguments. 

Another highlight for the BVTN was the two days reflection workshop for the board, which resulted in a new policy plan for the coming years. After the foundation of BVTN in 1995, several new members had joined the board and we wanted to rediscuss the overall goals and objectives, find out our nowadays strength and weaknesses, and develop a strategy for the future. We set our tasks for the next three years: making society more sensitive for the fundamental value of nonviolent conflict resolution, implementing a practice based curriculum for peace team workers, and developing BVTN into a widely recognised centre for civil peace services and peace team workers. In order to reach these goals, the board will be restructured, working groups will be formed, and a paid coordinator will be appointed. 

Apart from these two highlights, the lobby work and search for funding continued.  

One lesson we learned is that it was important for us to reflect on our work, it gave more insight and a clear view on our 'niche': the things BVTN can do which are not being done by others. It is our task to emphasize and strengthen the non-military option in the Netherlands. The reflection also offered insight in our chances and obstacles in Dutch society. 

The other lesson came out of the evaluation of the questionnaire we sent to people who had shown interest in the one month basic nonviolent conflict resolution course, but did not apply after all. We learned that the price of the course was too high, both in time and in money, regarding the fact that there was not a clear perspective for a non-military conflict resolution job after having completed the course. We are still studying how to tackle this issue. 
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